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Academic Information Services Advisory Committee (AISAC)

Minutes for 2 September 2005
The meeting convened at 10am in the Archives.   Darlene Walch, Marcus Robyns, Dave Helton, Steve Smith, Mitchell Klett, David Switzer, and Sandy Burr were present.  Rebecca Mead was absent.
Marcus announced that AISAC members Bob Marlor and Steve Nelson had resigned, and the committee welcomed new members Mitchell Klett and David Switzer, as well as newly re-upped member Sandy Burr, aka Scrubburr.  

With much fanfare and ballyhoo, Marcus Robyns and Sandy Burr were re-elected AISAC Chair and Secretary, respectively.  Marcus’s first act as Chair was to promise to bring treats to all AISAC meetings in order to induce nirvana.
The committee then viewed the current edition of the AIS promotional video, a compilation of segments covering each unit in AIS.  Afterwards, suggestions for improvement included the following:

—  Adding a concluding frame that displays contact names and websites for each AIS unit; 

—  Adding to the Archives segment a mention of the Archives’ special collections (e.g., labor);
—  Asking video producer Sonya Chrisman whether the long leaders between each segment are intended to display AIS information or simply black screen;

—  Neutralizing the host’s introduction to CITE by omitting the word “finally” from her opening statement. 

Marcus will discuss these concerns with Sonya and see which ones, if any, can be incorporated into the video in time for the Senate meeting at 3pm on Tuesday, September 6, when Marcus will show the video as part of his AISAC presentation.  Once the AISAC committee has approved the final version of the video, Sonya can send it to Pat Lakenen, Audiovisual Technical Coordinator in AV Services, who can digitize it and press it into CDs.  The video can be updated regularly to integrate new/changed information.  

Darlene then mentioned that since this video demonstrates Northern’s AIS resources, it can be used for applications other than introducing new faculty to AIS or reminding faculty of AIS particulars.  Specifically, it is a physical reminder that Northern has TV production facilities that instructors may incorporate within class activities or assignments.  She also identified a group called the Course Technology Alliance, whose goal is to better merge technology and academics.  The Alliance members are

Max Graves, Technical Coordinator of the Learning Resources Division
Eric Johnson, NMU Web Developer and Content Manager

John Limback, Director of Academic Computing Services (ACS)  
Kathy Saville, Instructional Technologist and Director of CITE
Bryant Varney, Supervisor of Instructional Media Services (IMS)
Darlene Walch, AIS Dean
Graduate Student in Education.
AISAC committee members are to send Marcus their schedules and lists of three preferred days and times for AISAC’s regular meetings.  He hopes to have the new day and time set by Tuesday, 6 September.
Until later in September, I remain,
Most Cordially,

Sandy Burr
